Daniel Buchholtz

From: Lisa Dircks

Sent: Monday, June 21, 2021 5:37 PM

To: Daniel Buchholtz **Subject:** Fwd: Parking issues

Hi Dan:

I wasn't sure if you received a copy of this, so am forwarding. I can fill you in about the conversation after the meeting. I did promise I would look into the parking sign he is requesting so would like the city's procedure for that so I can pass it along.

Lisa

Lisa

Get Outlook for iOS

From: johnny shoemaker < johnnyshoemaker 38@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, June 21, 2021 3:36:36 PM **To:** Lisa Dircks <ldircks@slpmn.org>

Subject: Parking issues

Dear SLP Council Member,

I'm writing with concerns about parking on the University service road between 79th AVe NE & Rosedale Ave NE.

My address is 7907 University Ave NE, Spring Lake Park MN 55432. We purchased the home three years ago. We have an adopted son with special needs that requires 24 hour nursing care.

We have had lots of problems with persons who reside at the Northtown Village apartments parking in front of our home, turning around in our driveway & blocking our Mail box.

On the evening of June 19th, 2021, someone turned around in our driveway and struck the rear end of my vehicle damaging the rear bumper and busting out my passenger side tail light. I discovered it the next morning.

Is it possible for the city to post some signage along the University service road between 79th Ave NE & Rosedale Ave NE restricting non-residents from turning around in residents driveways and parking in front of residents Mail boxes?

Also, we would like to request a handicap parking only sign for in front of our home.

Sincerely, Johnny & Cindy Shoemaker (763) 742-9705